MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

May 4, 2007
In attendance: Adomat, Alexy, Al-Omaishi , Alves, Bradley, Curtis, Eberly, Fisher, Gorman, Hayes, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Knox, Lovett, McCarty, Morin, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Rice, Robertson, Steele, and Steinberg.
Excused: Adler, Carroll, Clydesdale, Kamber, Karsnitz, Li, Ochoa, Paces, and Roberts.
Absent: Bricker, Edelbach, Hernandez, Kravitz, Leven, Nakra, Nicolosi, Petroff, Tate, and Vandegrift.
APPROVAL OF APRIL MINUTES

The minutes of the April 18, 2007 meeting were accepted as submitted.

PRESENTATION OF THE MILDRED DAHNE AWARD
John Marcy, Development & Alumni Affairs Office, presented the Mildred Dahne Award to the departments of Biology and Elementary & Early Childhood Education.

ELECTION OF SENATE OFFICERS AND EXECUTIVE BOARD FOR 2007-08

Don Lovett made a motion to accept the slate of nominees for officers and executive board for the upcoming year.  Officers are:  Michael Robertson-President, Amanda Norvell-Vice President, and John Karsnitz-Parliamentarian.  Executive Board members include: Lynn Bradley, Cynthia Curtis, Deborah Knox, Pamela Kravitz, Cynthia Paces and Jerry Petroff.  Tim Clydesdale will serve ex officio as faculty representative to the Board of Trustees.  
APPOINTMENTS TO COLLEGEWIDE COMMITTEES & COUNCILS

Cynthia Curtis moved, with Carlos Alves seconding, to approve the list of appointments to collegewide committees and councils.  Motion passed unanimously.

AD HOC COMMITTEES RELATED TO THE NEW PROMOTIONS DOCUMENT

There is a call for two ad hoc committees, jointly sponsored by the Faculty Senate and CFA, to address two issues not settled in the most recent revision of the Reappointment, Tenure & Promotions documents: external review of scholarship and consideration of grading distributions.  It was noted that the Senate had already issued a call for volunteers.  The Appointments Committee will meet in May and make recommendations for membership, which the Senate will approve electronically.

Both committees are to issue their recommendations by December.
REPORT OF AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CAMPUS POLICE

Jim Bricker, Hank Fradella and Lorna Johnson were faculty representatives on this committee.  Lorna gave a report.  Discussion ensued.

MILDRED DAHNE AWARD CHANGE
There was a proposed change in criteria for 2007-08:  there should be one common category – Excellence in Teaching/Support of Teaching.  Felicia Steele moved, with John McCarty seconding, that this change be made.  Motion passed unanimously.

SENATE/CFA COMMITTEE ON TEACHING EXCELLENCE

This committee served as an ad hoc committee to address the issue of peer evaluation of teaching, which was left unresolved in the new Reappointment, Tenure & Promotion documents.  Members of this committee included Lynn Bradley, Sunita Ahlawat, Lorna Johnson, and Deborah Thompson with Deborah Knox and Ruth Palmer as co-chairs.   The committee will send its recommendation to CFA, and any CFA action will go through the governance process in 2007-08.
REPORTS OF COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES
Only CAP made a report.  Amanda Norvell reported that the final exam recommendation went to Steering.  Department closures – 6 graduate programs will close.  CAP concurred with the recommendation of the affected programs’ deans.

The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
